COMMITTEE ON RULES
COMMITTEE ON JUDICIARY
COMMITTEE ON BUDGET

Congress of the United States

House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515-4321

February 20, 2025

Mayor Jeryl Allan Hoover City of Fredericksburg 126 West Main Street Fredericksburg, TX 78624

Dear Mayor Hoover,

It has come to my attention that the City of Fredericksburg has voted to end its lease with the Former Texas Rangers Foundation (FTRF) after 14 years. I am writing to express my strong support for preserving the Texas Rangers' presence in Fredericksburg and the Texas Hill Country.

As a descendant of a Texas Ranger who served in Blanco and Hays County, I deeply value the vision of a historic site honoring the Rangers in Fredericksburg. The planned location near Fort Martin Scott - once the edge of the Texas frontier - was an ideal setting to commemorate their legacy.

Moving forward, I offer my sincere support and willingness to engage in discussions on how to maintain the Rangers' historic footprint in the Texas Hill Country. Please feel free to contact me or my staff regarding this matter. It is essential that we continue to honor the sacrifices made by the Texas Rangers in securing and protecting this great state.

Sincerely,

Chip Roy

Member of Congress